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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

15th February 2019



Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who are working hard to achieve their own dreams and goals’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Ruby F.
Inaya A.
	Colin McC.
Rory C.
	Jack A.
Joshua R.
	Sienna Y.
Poppy P.
	Imogen S.
Sam B.
	Evie N.
Tayla B.

	Year 1
	Aaron W.
Phoebe S.
	Eden S.
Alina S.
	Oliver K.
Maverick T.
	Tom M.
Ty H.
	Isla S.
Max S.
	Charlie C.
Isacc S

	Year 2
	Cameron W.
Lucy K.
	Charlotte D.
Cameron J.
	Trisden L.
Joshua W.
	Caiden R.
Angel L.
	Charlie M.
Harry B.
	Leah M.
Ruby M-C.

	Year 3
	Ryan C.
Priya S.
	Ruby R.
Finn S.
	Mia D.
Liam R.
	Macey N.
Kenzie B.
	Jake C.
Callum B.
	Elizabeth P-G.
Finlay C.

	Year 4
	Thomas R.
Madeline T.
	Aliza S.
Macy W.
	Oscar D.
Billy P.
	Oliver C-F.
Tom A.
	Connor W.
Layla A.
	Rukia S.
Kaden N.

	Year 5
	Olivia M.
Autumn G.
	Louis C.
Lennon A.
	Kian H.
Seb T.
	Layla F.
Josh K.
	Daniel H.
Luke P.
	Olivia C.
Harriet N.

	Year 6
	Isaac C.
Georgina H.
	Hayden S.
Liam K.
	Dylan W.
Winner M.
	Luke W.
Callum H.
	Henry G.
Caitlin S H.
	Isabella W.

Cai W.


	Ladybirds
	405
	Dragonflies
	287

	Bees
	346
	Grasshoppers
	302


Overall winners are Ladybirds with 2235 points.

Young Voices

On Tuesday, the School Choir (consisting of 43 children) went to the MEN to perform as part of the Young Voices concert. It was an incredible event which provided many emotional and magical moments! The children were joined by nearly 6000 other children from other schools, plus Tony Hadley as a special guest! 

The children behaved superbly and were a credit to the school. Over the past few months they have learnt a huge amount of songs in their own time and given up many lunchtimes in order to practice. Hopefully it will be an experience they never forget! Well done Lowton West Choir!  Many thanks to Mrs Cooke and Mrs Culver for preparing the children for this event and to Mr Rigby and Mrs Higgens for helping out on the evening.
Parking on Manor Court

Residents have requested that parents please refrain from parking on the private car park at Manor Court. Residents have been blocked in on occasion and the noise has also caused disturbance for some of the residents. Thank you for your anticipated support.

Individual Photographs

Individual photographs will take place on Monday 4th March. We will photograph brothers and sisters together unless written request is made for single portraits. Thank you.
Stranger Danger
We would advise that parents/carers reinforce the ‘Stranger Danger’ message at home. Thank you.

Year 6 PSHE/Science Workshop
Last week, Year 6 took part in a PSHE/Science workshop led by the School Nurse. The workshop activities focused on recognising the impact of smoking, alcohol, drugs and lifestyle on the way their bodies function and is part of the Year 6 Science topic Healthy Bodies’. The children were very engaged in the activities and enjoyed the session.

NCPCC Workshops and assemblies.
On Monday morning, our school was visited by the NSPCC. They came in to deliver the message of 'Speak out, Stay safe'. Both KS1 and KS2 took part in assemblies to help them remember to talk to a trusted adult when they have any worries. Year 5 and Year 6 completed class workshops in the afternoon to further reinforce this message. The message that was delivered by the NSPCC was extremely important and the children throughout school were outstanding when interacting with the assemblies and workshops. Letters were sent home to support parents with this message.

100% Attendance Award - Autumn Term raffle winners

All of the children who gained 100% attendance for the Autumn Term were entered into a raffle. Congratulations to our raffle winners:
Isabelle B. (C4)

Max S. (C4)

Scarlett S. (C5)

This raffle will take place termly.

Reading Workshop for parents

We will be holding a very important Reading Workshop for parents after the half-term break. During this meeting, parents will be given information about how to best support their child with reading at home. Supporting your child with reading at home is very important and we are encouraging all parents to attend the Reading Workshops. They are aimed at all parents (from Reception through to Year 6). A letter regarding the workshop will be sent out after the half-term. The Reading Workshop will take place on Thursday 7th March at 5.30pm and will be repeated again on Friday 8th March at 9.15am.
Spring Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is Week 1 on the dinner menu.

After School Clubs
Tuesday 26th February – Year 6 Homework Club (3.15pm - 4.30pm).

Tuesday 26th February – Year 2 Gemstone Cheer & Dance (3.15pm – 4.15pm).

Wednesday 27th February – Year 6 Multisports (3.15pm – 4.15pm).

Friday 1st March – Year 5/6 Girls’ Football (3.15pm – 4.15pm).

Holiday Club Information 

http://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/extra-curricular/holiday-clubs-and-education-classes
Mother Goose

Golborne High are performing a traditional pantomime ‘Mother Goose’ from 18th – 23rd March. Tickets are now available adults £7, children £4 & concession £5, for further information please contact 01942 561799.

Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Evie E. (C10) who passed her personal Survival Stage 1 swimming.
Well done to Emily E. (C3) who passed her Stage 3 swimming.

Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
